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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, September 13 , 2010

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Guest Speakers:  Simone Jones, Foxx Commercial Cleaning Services; LeeAnn Patton, Candidate, Mecklenburg County Commission, District 2; Jarrett Hunt; Trish Sexton, Principal, Pinewood Elementary School; Judge Tim Smith, District Court Judge; Amrita Zullo
	44 members
6 speakers
1 CMPD officer

	
	
	

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	Minutes:


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:35pm
Crime Report – given by Officer Hairston covering the period from 8/11/2010 to 9/11/2010.
NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
a. 500 E. Woodlawn Rd. – Breaking & entering (B&E), unlocked residence      (8/12)

b. 5500 Farmbrook – Theft of vehicle, recovered wrecked on Emerywood Dr   (9/6)

A member then inquired about a B&E that occurred during the month on Drexmore Ave. and had not been reported on by Officer Hairston.  The member alluded to a “rash of B&E’s occurring on Drexmore since the beginning of the year.”  Officer Hairston then noted that the number he was familiar with was 4 B&E’s to which the member responded, “It would appear to be 5 now.”  Officer Hairston then referred to the crime statistics posted on the police department website CMPD.org.  He suggested drilling down on that site in order to search for recent criminal activity.
Another member mentioned that recent “tagging” (by a graffiti artist or gang artist) of the former Audio/Video store (next to or very near the Clock Restaurant).  Officer Hairston did not comment on the apparent criminal/gang activity at that location.

President Doss entered the graffiti online the following day! 

Guest Speakers
Simone Jones, Foxx Commercial Cleaning Services
8539 Monroe Rd., Suite 115
Charlotte, NC 28212
Office: 704-536-8411
Ms. Jones prefaced her remarks by noting that the company enjoyed its sponsorship of Madison Park’s National Night Out.  She brought along a poster of before and after photos of work that had been completed for residential customers.  Services provided for homes include pressure washing of siding and concrete surfaces.  One special cleaning request that the company has been able to respond to is the upkeep of cemetery tombstones.  President Doss remarked about the quality and before and after contrast of a pressure washing job at his house.  [Ms. Jones had personally completed that assignment.]  In summing up, Ms. Jones emphasized the residential capabilities of Foxx Commercial Cleaning Services.
Lee Ann Patton, Candidate, Mecklenburg County Commissioner, District #2
In her opening remarks Ms. Patton noted that only part of Madison Park falls into District #2.   Lee Ann Patton is a resident of Madison Park.  Her overall concern etched in her political platform is the creation of jobs.  Wherever and whenever the county commissioners are presented the opportunity to increase jobs, it will be her intention to move that item off the agenda and bring the issue to a responsible, cost-conscious vote.  She will advocate for job-creating agenda items.  She mentioned that the seat that she is seeking is currently held by Democrat, Vilma Leake.
Jarrett Hunt, Resident and HOA Member
Jarrett spoke of the shifts in positions evident in the actions and recent debates of the Charlotte Mecklenburg School Board.  His perception of the Board’s current stance is that it weighs in favor of propositions supporting neighborhood schools.  In that regard he stressed the immediacy of the timing and advocacy and neighborhood support for a “neighborhood schools’ track” (read Madison Park’s Neighborhood Schools) that would encompass Pinewood Elementary, A.G. Middle and Myers Park High Schools as the progression that Madison Park children would follow through the CMS educational system.  Having made those points, he yielded the floor to the principal of Pinewood Elementary.  [Please see Jarrett’s brochure online at http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/files/document/399475 ]
Trish Sexton, Principal, Pinewood Elementary School 
Ms. Sexton was please to see that work on the demolition of the old Pinewood school had finally begun.  [Ad hoc and spontaneous comments among several of the members present reflected observations that the demolition would substantially increase the visibility of the new school and that a larger and better-placed sign would help reinforce and advertise the school’s “newness.”  Given the construction of the new Pinewood school in the northwest corner of the campus, several Madison Park residents were not aware that the school was in active session.]
Pinewood Elementary is a Title I school (one measure is the relatively high percentage of students receiving reduced price or free lunches based on family income) and qualifies for a level of resources above those allocated to higher income per family schools.  As a result, the teacher-to-student ratio is higher at Pinewood – a clear plus for the school when many teacher-to-student ratios are falling throughout the CMS system as a result of the budget crunch leading to larger class sizes generally.  The quality and commitment of the faculty remains high.
Ms. Sexton then extended an invitation to the neighborhood to attend the school tour (“The Community Cruise”) scheduled for Tuesday, October 25th.  [Contact Lisa Charde] lisacharde@earthlink.net  Guest must RSVP to attend the Cruise!  Ms. Sexton urged everyone to please communicate any questions or concerns about the school to her.  Noting that she occasionally finds the time to take a run through the neighborhood, Ms Sexton remarked that Madison Park is a beautiful place to work and run (in her case) as well as live.  Pinewood Elementary will hold its annual Fall Festival, Saturday, October 23rd.  [See the HOA website for more details.]  Lisa will coordinate a sign up table for The Community Cruise at the festival.  Look for her there.
The “Farm to School” program at Pinewood Elementary has found active sponsors and volunteers from Madison Park as well as Sharon United Presbyterian Church.  Vegetable beds have been prepared by the volunteers, planted by the teachers, harvested by the students and, given the heat and dryness of August and September, maintained and watered by the volunteers – Madison Park’s own Stacy Raynor among them.  In Principal Sexton’s own words, the program has been “outstanding.”
In alluding to a way that prospective parents can opt to choose Pinewood Elementary for their children to attend (when Pinewood is not their designated neighborhood school), Principal Sexton remarked that there is a “Choice In” option.  The place to start such an election is Family Placement located on Marsh Rd.  There are several criteria to be met; but, the CMS system has the flexibility built into it to accommodate such a request.
Principal Sexton concluded her remarks by affirming her support for efforts to beautify the school’s campus after the demolition of the old school by the Madison Park neighborhood group calling for “A Park for Madison Park.”  Trish conveyed her thoughts with regard to her own “wish list” for the campus and stated that she looked forward to realizing an integrated vision for the property.

As President Doss mentioned last month during open discussion it might be possible if the HOA board & members were in agreement that some type of Matching Grant or other grant might be possible to help with the project if CMS agrees to allow the improvements.  

President Doss contacted Neighborhood Business Services on 8/27/10 and received the following two responses.

In a message dated 8/26/2010 1:31:15 P.M. Eastern Daylight Time, cwoods@ci.charlotte.nc.us writes:  Cynthia Woods

Marty, I was just talking with someone earlier today about Madison Park and some of the neighborhood association’s innovative ideas and successful projects.  I’m copying Aisha Alexander for a response to your message.  She now coordinates the Neighborhood Matching Grants program, and she is also familiar with a number of other resources for neighborhoods.  

In a message dated 8/26/2010 2:34:28 P.M. Eastern Daylight Time, valexander@ci.charlotte.nc.us writes:  Aisha Alexander Writes Quoting:
“Hi Marty,

This is definitely a NMG [Neighborhood Matching Grants] eligible project, with CMS approval, and would be great. I was also responsible for writing the Kaboom grant for Peachtree Hills, which is the neighborhood in North Charlotte you were referring to in your email. For large projects like that one Kaboom! does not accept unsolicited applications. They usually build projects in target geography that is connected to the funder of that particular playground. However, I do encourage you to check out their website www.kaboom.org. They often have grants to make improvements on existing “playspaces” as they call them; they also have great resources to help fund-raise for playgrounds. One current initiative is $10,000 for playground improvements completed through a neighborhood hosted play day.
Please let me know if you have any questions; I am happy to help!

/s/
V. Aisha Alexander

Neighborhood Resource Specialist, Neighborhood Matching Grant Coordinator

City of Charlotte - Neighborhood and Business Services
FYI: The Kaboon Grant was a grant that was worth around 70k to build a playground at Peachtree Hills.   Home Depot was a big partner in that project.”

[President Doss then noted:]

“If the HOA wishes to support the project at some date in the future, the next Grant Contracts sign in 1/11, 5/11, & 9/11.   Old Pinewood site is scheduled to take up to 12/10 to be cleared.   Match would have to come basically from sponsors of the park project, businesses, professional time donated @ 25.00 per hour or individual volunteer match related to the project @ 13.00 hour.
On this particular possible project the HOA might wish to form a committee to work with the interested residents of Madison Park on the possibilities of doing this project.”
[Park Effort on Old Pinewood Site:  Background and Update

Many residents of Madison Park have shown interest in having some type of park constructed on the Old Pinewood School grounds once that school is demolished.  

This project is being spearheaded by Madison Park residents Stacy Raynor and Lisa Charde.]
Stacey Raynor and Lisa Charde shared with President Doss that they had met with School Principal Trish Sexton to see how the school felt about the possible Park efforts.
[Their e-mailed report back to President Doss:]
“We met with Trish Sexton and I think it went really well. She is more than happy to let our team help with making the Old Pinewood Space a great Community Space as long as we address the school needs of outdoor classroom areas and play fields.

We are going to have a session with Pinewood Teachers/CMS Facilities/ and Madison Park folks sometime during the next month or two so that CMS can gather feedback on the space and that we can prioritize what should go into the space.  Pinewood Teachers are very excited to finally get the space back to use!”
Tim Smith, District Court Judge, Candidate for Re-Election
Judge Smith regretted missing National Night Out.  His wife had attended the event in his stead and “manned” the sponsorship table for which he had paid.  He expressed his pleasure with being with the membership of the HOA tonight.  Telling a story about his links to Madison Park, he related that one of his more delight-filled former occupations was as an impersonator of Santa Claus.  And, it was to Londonderry that he came on many a cool to cold December night to work the magic of St. Nick’s visit.  “Well the kids aged and the gig ended.  But, my memories of Madison Park are fond.”

He contrasted his judicial experience with many prior occupations -- before deciding on the law -- that he has held.  The wide-range of jobs, he asserted, helps to give him the “real world” perspective required of a judge.  He stressed the importance of voting for District Court Judge because of the jurisdictional reach of that court.  Judge Smith tries cases dealing directly with neighborhood safety.  He reiterated what Officer Hairston has said so many times to this meeting:  (1) Call 911 if you see something suspicious and (2) Be very diligent in always locking your car and removing items from your car.  Judge Smith then told the story of the $1000 windshield for a quarter.  “Yes, you guessed it.  The thief who ended up in my court had broken into a car through its windshield all because a quarter was in plain sight in the car.”  He said that when you go into court as a victim of person-on-person crime, remember to ask the court about banning the perpetrator from specific property.  North Carolina has granted District Court judges the power to impose sentences that can include such banning – violation of which is an automatic cause for arrest.

Judge Smith then detailed his list of endorsements and noted his website as a source of further information on his campaign.  He distributed door-hanger flyers pointing up highlights of his qualifications and experience as well as an overview of the judicial election process, its non-partisan nature and the need to vote for judges at the end of the ballot.  Voting a “straight ticket” will not cast a vote for a single judge.   www.ReelectJudgeTimSmith.com 
Amrita Zullo, Resident and HOA Member 

Ms. Zullo broached the subject of the use of yard signs to promote both the excellence of Pinewood Elementary and an initiative to “change [the] school boundaries” of Madison Park in order to align with the current thrust of the School Board in its weighting toward a system of neighborhood-based schools.  She proposed the purchase of 5 signs designed in support of each of the merited concepts for a total of ten double-sided signs.  [President Doss’ call for discussion from the floor recognized several members who asked questions of Ms. Zullo and voiced support for her idea.]  Ms. Zullo stated the degree of support that she had already received plus commitments of further cash donations toward her initiative.  At that point she asked the HOA to consider making a donation toward the purchase of 10 signs to be placed at high traffic intersections within the neighborhood.  The signs would be intended to rotate through such intersections in Madison Park on a monthly basis.   A member then suggested $100 for the amount.   Ms. Zullo then stated she was not sure how this worked with her request for a donation but she would like to buy the signs ASAP.   After a few moments of silence President Doss said a motion would have to come from the floor and a vote take place in order for the HOA to contribute money.  
- Motion brought to the floor of the meeting –
President Doss asked if someone wanted to make a motion from the floor.  A motion to commit $100 dollars from HOA funds to the purchase of 10 double-sided yard signs was made from the floor by member Diane Gunter and seconded by Vice President Dee McCandlish.  The motion carried by a majority voice vote with no vote in opposition.
Neighborhood Updates

HGTV is looking for First Time Sellers in Charlotte / Madison Park.   More details are on our web site under discussion pages. 
 SELLING YOUR FIRST PLACE?
Then HGTV is looking for you!
 
MY FIRST SALE, the popular primetime HGTV show, is looking for first-time home sellers (and their real estate agents!) in the Charlotte, NC area.
 
We are looking for fun, high-energy people who are just starting the process of selling their first place!  Our cameras will be there to capture all the trials and tribulations, stress and success of prepping for sale, pricing, negotiating, and ultimately selling a home for the first time.

 

Taping will begin in fall 2010 and will continue through Spring 2011.  Ideal candidates will be motivated, financially candid people who want to share the experience and the purchase details with HGTV and their audience.  Singles, couples and families are all invited to apply!

 

if selected to appear on an episode of My First Sale, home sellers will receive a DVD copy of the episode to enjoy for years to come.  Real estate agents will also receive a DVD of the episode.  If this sounds like fun, first-time sellers should apply now for immediate consideration!  A modest thank you check for the featured seller(s) and their agent will be awarded.

 

 

For more information or an application contact:
Kathryn Richert
krichert@highnoontv.com
(303) 712-3153
The Garden Conservancy Open Days Charlotte Garden Tour will be September
25 - 26, 2010.  It will be showcasing 5 unique, private Charlotte gardens. 
> Tour hours are Saturday, September 25th from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. and
Sunday, September 26th from 1 p.m. to 5 p.m.
>
> Admission to each private garden is $5, or $25 for all six gardens.
Tickets can be purchased at Wing Haven (Bird Sanctuary and The Elizabeth
Lawrence Garden) and at any one of the private gardens.
>
.  A website has been set up with more details,
maps etc.  www.charlottegardenconservancy.com.
>
> Please enjoy the site and feel free to contact Kathy Treadwell
ktreadwell@carolina.rr.com with any questions you might have.  Thank you so
much for your assistance.  
HOA Web Site Hits – August Overview – 
August saw a huge number of hits on the HOA web site.  For the month there were 6736 hits.   2476 people opened up the discussion links and 303 opened the newsletter/minutes.  That is great “virtual” participation in the HOA considering the Association already e-mails out more than 350 copies of the minutes on a monthly basis.  http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home  

Visit the Association web site and keep up with what is going on in your community.  Frequently, news worthy items are posted days ahead of seeing them reported on in the local news media.  The site has info added daily so you can always find something new.  If you wish to post on the discussion page, simply join the site and a request will be sent to the administrators alerting them of your request.   The HOA encourages you to use the site for general discussion topics and for posting lost & found pets, yard sales and so forth.  If you know of something of interest to the community that you would like to see added to the calendar simply send a request to Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com with the details.   The administrators will review the topic and consider it for posting on the HOA web site calendar.  You can also post it on the discussion page yourself with a user name even if it is not approved for the calendar.   User names are free by request through the web site.      

Tyvola Adopt A Street Cleanup and Incentive

Madison Park plans to clean our Adopt-A-Street, Tyvola Rd., from Farmbrook to Park Road on Saturday 9/25/2010.  Start time 8:30 am.

 

Those that wish to help should wear sturdy shoes, bright clothes (long sleeves), and gloves.  We have several pick up / grab sticks now that we will provide volunteers for the clean up.  We also have a limited number of orange vests.

 

This project takes about 1 hour depending on the number of people that turn out.

 

AS AN INCENTIVE
for residents to participate in the Sept Clean-Up:

 

All Adult September Clean-Up participants get a chance to enter a drawing to WIN A FREE ONE HOUR MASSAGE at Dr Tony Peters' Chiropractic & Acupuncture.  A name will be pulled after clean-up. Must be at least 18yrs old to win. A $75.00 Value!

 

Dr Tony Peters' Chiropractic & Acupuncture
2727 South Boulevard
Charlotte NC 28209
Thank You, Dr. Peters, for donating this incentive/prize. 
Volunteers, Please meet at Marion Diehl Senior Center parking lot.  And, Look for the crew forming up on the Tyvola Road side of the lot! 
[CONGRATULATIONS to LeeAnn Patton, our HOA member who is running for County Commissioner, District #2 (See above in the Speakers section of these minutes) who was the winner of the 1 hour massage donated by Dr. Peters.]
All-Stop Traffic Calming Proposed:  Wedgewood Dr. south of Tyvola Rd.
CDOT had offered, several months ago (see July’s minutes), to allow a petitioner to petition for an all-stop at the intersection of Faircrest Dr. and Wedgewood Dr. in order to try and slow the more than 1600 vehicles a day speeding up and down Wedgewood Dr. between Chedworth and Tyvola Rd.  The resident subsequently decided that the proffered “compromise” location of the all-stop would not really be a solution to the incidents of wayward vehicles damaging his home and yard.  The historical record of these “damage to property” incidents has shown that the drivers involved in the crashes were either speeding, driving under the influence or both.  The petitioner’s preference would have been for an all-stop at Valley Forge and Wedgewood Drive.  But, an all-stop at that intersection has been deemed by CDOT to be too near the extant stop sign at Chedworth.  The petitioner voiced his dissatisfaction with CDOT’s compromise all-stop proposal to President Doss.  In turn, President Doss spoke with Terry Von Cannon from CDOT.  Mr. Von Cannon responded on 8/10/10 to President Doss that CDOT would allow the petitioner to pursue the possible installation of speed humps along Wedgewood Dr.  President Doss told CDOT to continue to work with the resident who requested the traffic calming. 

The key consideration in allowing a petitioning process (for the installation of speed humps) to go forward is the fact that the 24-hour vehicle count along Wedgewood Dr. south of Tyvola Rd. exceeds 1000.  City council has set 1000 vehicles as the minimum number before petitioning for the installation of road humps can be allowed to proceed.  The construction of such humps would serve as a continuation of those that already exist along Wedgewood Dr. north of Tyvola Rd. between Seneca Place and Tyvola Road.   If discussions (for the installation of speed humps) between the resident and CDOT move forward, either a petition or HOA support postcards, or resident supported post cards would need to be sent out to specific homes adjacent to the location of each proposed speed hump.  [Stay tuned.]
Street Closings for “Block Parties”:  Notification Changes
CDOT sent out post cards to citizens who had applied in the past for block closings for a special event – for example:  the National Night Out (NNO) events staged throughout the city.  There has been a slight modification to the process.  Instead of just CDOT signing off on the petition/request, it must be in to CDOT 1 month prior to the desired closing date so that the Charlotte-Mecklenburg Police Department can be notified as well and approve all block closings petitions.  The change extends the processing time for any street closing.
Under the procedures used formerly, phone numbers were given to the lead petitioner for both Fire and Medic on the approved petition letter.   Both emergency services were required to be notified at the start of the street’s closure and upon its reopening.  The post card’s message closed out with a “Thank You in advance for your cooperation” and “Happy event planning!”  

Madison Park HOA has always turned its street closing requests in to CDOT several weeks/months ahead of time.  So, the new procedures and longer lead time will not really change the way the HOA makes its requests in the future.

Note, if any “block parties” are going to have amplified sound/music, they must turn in a request no sooner than 7 days prior to the event to the main police station downtown.    The HOA followed this procedure for this year’s NNO event and the approval permit was faxed the following day.  There is no cost to do a block closing or obtain an amplified sound permit. 

This information is being recorded in these minutes because anyone can stage a block party in the neighborhood.  While formally requesting the closure of a small, low-traffic volume cul-de-sac for an eight family block party, may seem like an unwarranted paper-pushing exercise, public safety is the paramount concern of the new procedures.  Residents closing streets via petition are responsible for obtaining approved street barriers. For our National Night Out Event CMPD supplies the barriers for us as they partner in this community event.  
Update (8/27) from Charlotte Checkers:  Neighborhood Night Out, Oct. 15
“We have all the codes ready and are just waiting on Ticketmaster to formulate them so people can start buying tickets. Date for the launch with be any day now.  I will contact you as soon as it goes up.   
I apologize for the delay.”  
 Charlotte Checkers –AHL

Fan Relations Manager 704.444.1871

I apologize for the delay.”  
Abby Puckett, Charlotte Checkers – AHL, Fan Relations Manager
UPDATE:  This link just came in today 10/1/10.  Visit our site today to purchase your tickets.   
Madison Park Community, Your Invited!
Neighborhood Night Out with the Charlotte Checkers
 

The Charlotte Checkers Hockey Team has officially moved up to the AHL and is now the direct affiliate for the Carolina Hurricanes. We would like to invite your neighborhood out to the first ever AHL game in Charlotte.

 

When: Friday, October 15th 7:00 p.m.

Where: Time Warner Cable Arena

How Much: Special Pricing for this event… ONLY $10! ! !
-FREE collectors item flag will be given out to the first 6500 people in attendance 


-Each neighborhood that has over 15 people in attendance will get an announcement on the JumboTron.

Remember, if the HOA sells 100 tickets through the special link, it will be rewarded with a rebate of $2.00 back per ticket.  The link will allow you to choose your seat and print out your ticket.  Again, go to the HOA website for the link and up to the minute details.
Smith International Language Academy Fence issues
Director Ken Davis contacted the school on 8/19/10 regarding the condition of the fence on the schools property.  The fence up by the school bus parking lot has had large holes in it since the fatal car crash two years ago.  

 From Ken’s e-mail to Principal Ynex Olshausen: 

“I can't imagine that the driver's insurance would not cover the cost of the repair, and it is, quite frankly, a bit of an eyesore.”
“I'm a member of the Madison Park HOA and many of us in the Madison Park neighborhood take a lot of pride in the appearance, value and ownership of our homes.  Unfortunately, we can't say that for much of the rental property that borders Tyvola Road, but the Smith campus is very well-kept, with the exception of the fenced area on the eastern end of the property.  I also know we have had a number of complaints from neighbors, about people coming over/through the fence to retrieve soccer balls, footballs, etc., onto private property.  I'm certain that there is some liability if they are gaining access through the opening in the fence, and it needs to be repaired.”
Smith Principal Ynes responded on 8/19/10 to both Director Ken Davis and President Doss


”I regret that the overall maintenance of CMS property has been so severely impacted by the drastic budget reductions and loss of staff in the past 2 years.  We're aware of the missing segment of fence (I think it is closer to 2 years since that fatal accident) and I spoke to our CMS Property Manager about it this month.  I am passing your letter of concern on to him, and I will try to get this on a schedule for repair in the near future.

I know you are aware that many - if not all - of the afternoon and weekend users of the fields at Smith are "rogue" groups who do not have contracts for community use of the school.  We try hard to build partnerships with legitimate youth groups who will enhance the appearance of the school, not detract from it.

We want to be good neighbors, and we appreciate knowing about instances when the actions of our students and teachers have an impact on the neighborhood in any way.  Our students are generally responsible and academically successful (although they are "regular" kids in many ways) and we want to have high expectations for their conduct.  Madison Park is clearly a "rising star" neighborhood, and we all gain from that!

On 8/27/10 more issues developed regarding the schools fence:  A bordering neighbor sent President Doss the follow message:

  Hi Marty,
 
You should check out the fence behind my house.  A whole 8' section was knocked down by the soccer players last night.

President Doss forwarded the message to Principal Ynes Olshausen.   She responded on the 27th.

“Marty, 
 

I just spoke with the group that contracted to use our soccer/football field. 
They have a contract but have not actually started using the fields at all.  
The people who are out there are "rogue" players and groups - fairly well organized but not authorized.  They just show up in the evenings.  Please tell Ms. Harper I am sorry for the inconvenience. 
I will bring this to the attention of our property manager.  
The fence does belong to CMS and we will undoubtedly want to address its repair or replacement.”
 

Sincerely, 
Ynez Olshausen
Principal

Update 9/2/10 from Ynes Olshausen concerning fence issues 9/2/2010 12:48:27 P.M. Eastern Daylight Time
Hello, Marty,
 

Here is today's update on concerns about the fence.

 

The reason for having the fence is compliance with code, since the vegetation buffer between the school and the homeowners' property is not wide enough to avoid having a fence altogether.

 

Our thinking is that repair of the current wooden fence would probably be neither cost-effective nor aesthetically pleasing.  Wooden fencing is vulnerable to the same activities that have led to the destruction of this fence.  

 

CMS is working on a funding source and purchase order to either repair or replace the current fence.  If replaced, it will not be replaced with wood.  We are considering a new 6' high chain link fence with vinyl slats.  It would be important to keep both students and community members off the fence.  We hope to design a fence with a gap (2 segments that overlap horizontally but are offset to allow a walker or ball-chaser to pass through without having to climb over).  

 

I will keep you posted on our progress, and would appreciate your sharing this information with the neighbors.  Thanks!

 

Ynez

Ynez Olshausen
Principal

UPDATE:  The fence has been completely repaired!   Thanks to Smith Principal Ynes Olshusen
 
Two Incidents regarding Parking in Neighborhood:
#1 From Smith Language Academy to President Doss on 8/27/10

Principal Olshausen reported that a parent that had parked in the community to walk his child to the school due to the fact the parking lot was overcrowded at the school.  This parent was confronted by a homeowner threatening to have the parent’s car towed for parking in front of his home. 
CMPD Officer Hairston responded the following on 8/27/10:

 “Some citizens think that people cannot park on the street in front of their residence and have actually called 911 thinking that the police would make the owner move their vehicle.  They are disappointed when an officer informs them that a person can park a vehicle on the street in front of their residence as long as they do not block the mailbox or driveway.  Let me know when you get an address and also 911 can be called to help resolve conflicts like this when they are occurring.  Officer Hairston”

#2 Similar Issues occurred last month:

Another resident reported to the HOA a very similar issue on Baker Drive a few weeks ago where allegedly a neighbor apparently issued some type of threat to another neighbor that had parked on the street next to his home. 

  Officer Hairston replied the following to that situation:    on 8/27/10

“If he threatened to do bodily harm to a person that victim could have a police report taken and sign warrants if he/she believed the subject would carry out the threat.  As for threatening to have a person’s car towed, the tow companies would not tow said vehicle because the person requesting the tow is not the registered owner or a police officer.”
Officer Hairston      
Issues with our New Identification Signs (2 cases)

President Doss was alerted to one case of our topper being removed.  1st   incident happened on South Blvd. at Inwood.  A couple of days after that install the sign was removed and found lying next to the pole.  Nancy Mosier Dehart one of the Directors of Montclaire called President Doss to report the topper down.   President Doss left his home immediately to retrieve the topper.  He noted there was zero damaged to the sign.  He dropped it off at Signs Etc.  The next day Signs Etc. notified President Doss that the entire sign had been switched out by CDOT to the new version with a white border.   
President Doss alerted CDOT all the signs were up and that we had an issue with this one sign on 8/13/10.   Chip Gallup with CDOT responded the following on 8/16/10. 

“Marty:

Thanks for letting me know.

The crews replace them only when missing or damaged. I will let the shop know that you guys have these out there and to let me know whenever they need to work on a sign. Hopefully, you and I can close the loop after that.

I appreciate your help. Have a great Monday!

Chip”
President Doss thought that would be the end of this problem but unfortunately on Sunday 8/22/10 another topper was missing at the corner of Tyvola and Wedgewood South of Tyvola.  He also noted the entire sign had been moved and placed on a square pole.  Once again he contacted Chip Gallup.  On Monday the 23rd of August Chip began the search with CDOT operations.   President Doss knocked on a couple of neighbors doors at the location.  At the home of Charlotte McCotter she reported that both her and her Grandson had heard noise and watched the entire old pole being removed and stated it was “tossed in the back of the truck on either Thursday 19th or Friday the 20th.”   President Doss reported this news back to Chip Gallup with CDOT.  Throughout the day President Doss and Chip Gallup communicated back and forth as the search continued for our topper.   Around noon on 8/23/10 President Doss was returning home and found the sign now lying on the ground next to the new pole.  He noted this time there was some slight damage to the sign.   He reported to Chip Gallup the sign turned up.  Chip responded later that day that Operations had taken the sign back to their yard for safe keeping on Friday. President Doss took this sign to Signs Etc. for reinstallation.    

Chip responded the following on 8/23/10: 

“I’m glad we caught this before things got too far!

I have asked our shop not to maintain the signs with the toppers that are on old style assemblies. They should only have to touch them if something gets hit and destroyed. 

Hopefully this will be the end of it…”
Apparently the new square poles are replacing the older round poles.  This new square pole is the new standard.  President Doss did note the next day that both Mockingbird @ Park Road and Montford @ Park Road had their poles switched to the new poles.  Both those poles had our toppers reinstalled.   President Doss believes this occurred since the mounting bracket worked on the new poles that were attached to those toppers.  In the case of the sign at Wedgewood and Tyvola the bracket needed to attach the topper to the old sign was completely different.    Anyway the HOA hopes this is the end of this problem.  
As of this morning the topper was still not up.  Signs Etc. Paula Shaw reported the installers came out but could not figure out how to attach.  President Doss stated put the same bracket that is on the signs on Montford and Mockingbird @ Park Road.  They apparently work on the square pole.  

Update:  Sign topper was re-installed on 9/27/10 
Grant Close out Letter & Request & Request to Help with another CMU Class

President Doss wrote a letter requesting our Grant be closed out.  Cheryl Furr the contact person for or Matching Grant mailed both the final August Report and the close out request letter on 8/18/10.   We should receive word the grant is closed soon. 

Neighborhoods and Business Services contacted President Doss Monday afternoon 9/13/10 to request he help with a 10/7/10 community university class to share some info on promoting our neighborhood.  In part he will share info from our last grant and our t-shirts that were tied specially into that grant project. 
Cats Ceo Carolyn Flowers Transit Investment Meeting Held on Thursday 8/19/10 at the light rail facility on South Blvd 

President Doss was requested to attend a transit investment meeting on Thursday 8/19/10.  President Doss had phone and internet issues for over a week and apparently had not received a follow-up e-mail invite requesting he respond that he would be in attendance.   He was called by CATS requesting that he attend on 8/17/10.  The director of CATS Carolyn Flowers conducted the two hour meeting.   Staff from CDOT and attendees from 4 other communities, a developer, and Condo manager were invited attendees.  There were about 16 people including staff from Cats total in attendance.   The meeting was conducted in a room over the light rail tracks at the transportation rail complex on South.   CEO Flowers gave an overview of the 2030 plan.  The transit plan is divided into 5 corridors made up with a mix of street cars, light rail lines, and commuter trains.  Between the corridors are the wedges which are serviced by bus stops.    Some of her highlights showed the current expansion and gave history from 1998.

In 1998 City of Charlotte had only 40 bus routes with few neighborhood circulators and little amenities for customers.  Ridership 11,819,759

In 2009 City of Charlotte had more than 70 bus routes and Lynx Blue Line with increased amenities and frequency, providing greater mobility and access for customers.  Ridership 26,034,078

300 new shelters

89 benches

3 community transit centers

100% wheelchair accessible fleet

89% on time bus performance

99% on time rail performance

Yearly rider increase of 10%

Less than 1 preventable accident per 100,000 miles 

Director Flower’s talked about the fact that the platform on the light rail South Blue Line was reduced to save money from 3 cars to 2 cars.  She said that due to money restraints currently that most likely only select stations on the current South Line will be extended and that possibly express trains will run to those platforms that have extended stations in the future.  When the north line is built all the stations will be 3 platforms. 

She noted when asked that the current plan to extend the Blue Line by one stop uptown cost so much in part because the right a way currently to 9th street is just one track width.   President Doss had asked why the cost was reported to be so high since the trolley use to go one stop further than the light rail line anyway.   She said they would need to lay another track and build another station.  She also noted the cost of uptown real estate is very high. 

President Doss also inquired if there would be walking paths/bike paths on the North line similar to the South side starting at New Bern all the way to uptown Charlotte.  The answer was yes but not all the paths would be along the track.  One reason is the current rail yard on N. Tryon behind the current Amtrak Station.  There would be no safe place to install a path in that area along the light rail. .    

She pointed out that the propose North Corridor which will run on a freight train line to the North will depend on the new transit station being built on land currently near the Greyhound Bus Station.  The reason is that is the location where that future train leaves Charlotte heading north.   The state owns most of the land around the current Greyhound Bus Station in anticipation of the proposed future transit station.    Amtrak will also use the same transit station one day.   The red line even though some council members have stated is the most ready is not actually that ready. The rails will have to be enhanced and numerous crossing will need to be upgraded which is very expensive according to Cats.   The rules for fright trains and passenger trains in regards to rail crossings are different.  Train would only be able to run on the current rack around 20 MPH.  The goal is to have a track where the train could travel around 70 MPH.  Currently a freight train operates one day a week on the old rail line.   Due to the decline in new construction the actual projected transit area development probably has declined.  It will have to be updated and lower projected housing development around potential stations could result in decreased or no federal funding support of that project.   

Cats currently looks for 50% funding from the Federal Government, 25% funding from the State of NC, with the rest coming from local City/County support.  Cats is aggressively applying for every grant they can to fund these projects.  Ms Flowers stated she has made several trips to Washington D.C. seeking support/grants for Cats Projects.  She said currently Washington D.C. is very supportive of Street Car Projects. 

Director Flowers also talked about possible bus rapid transit lines.  She gave an example of a city that actually has special buses that run on regular tires that operate in an old converted rail beds just like the light rail.  These are cheaper to operate and they have dedicated stations similar to the light rail stations for regular stops.   She said transit oriented development has occurred at some of those stops where this has been tried in other cities.  No other vehicles travel on the dedicated bus rail paths. 

President Doss also learned that there is also a special bus designed to accommodate luggage now that travels to the airport.  Passengers can travel on the light rail and switch to this bus to reach the airport now with limited stops along the way.   The bus loads at the current transit station in uptown Charlotte.   These buses are lower to the ground so that passengers don’t have to drag luggage up steps.  Passengers sit on similar seats to those on the light rail trains.   Since these special buses have gone into use the number of passengers coming to and from the airport has increased on these buses.   A CAT does not really think a light rail to the airport would be that beneficial.  The reason even though Charlotte Douglas is a very busy airport it is a hub with many passengers changing planes and not staying in Charlotte. 
Due to funding issues it is doubtful that all the transit goals will be met by 2030 as initially hoped. 

Starclair Swim & Tennis Club Fundraiser

Starclair Swim & Tennis Club is trying to raise money for pool club maintenance.  They are putting together a cookbook of recipes from their community.  We have the order form on our web site under pages under special events heading.   Print the order form and send it to them with the desired number of copies.  Books are expected to be around $10.25 each. http://www.starclaire.com/ form is also on their web site. 
Treasurer’s Report:  The HOA currently has $1,863.83 in its account.  The HOA has 86 paid member households for 2010.  If you have not already done so, please pay your 2010 dues – they are due each year, in January, but are accepted throughout the current year, renewing in January.  Several members have already paid their 2011 dues.  You can pay online securely through the link on our web site.  Remember all dues paid from this date will be applied to 2011 plus your payment will earn you an official Madison Park T-shirt while they last.   Sizes are small through XXL. 
OPEN DISCUSSION:

None
New Members/First Time Attendees 

[We had lots of new members]
Adjournment

8:44pm










